
 

Selectmen’s Meeting 
December 2, 2019 

4:00 pm 

 
 

A meeting of the Board was held on the above date in the meeting room of Town Hall. Members 

present were: Margaret E. Serpa, Chairman; Michael Donaroma and Arthur Smadbeck. Also present 

was Town Administrator James Hagerty.  

 

At 4:00pm Ms. Serpa opened the meeting and the first item which was the Annual Tax Rate 

Hearing. Present was Principal Assessor Joanne Resendes and the Board of Assessors.  

 

Ms. Resendes presented a packet of options and how that would change the tax rates. Traditionally 

the town has had an equal 1:1 rate for all categories in town.  FY19 was $3.87. FY20 will be $3.35. 

The Town is assessed at over $10 billion. The excess levy capacity is $611,126. 

 

Mr. Smadbeck moved to set the rate equal at 1:1. Mr. Donaroma seconded. Unanimous.  

 

The Board then approved the following items: 

 

For Edgartown Diner to stay open late for two events December 7
th
 and January 25

th
.  

 

For the Chappaquiddick Beach Club to change it’s officers.  

 

For Alchemy to close for cleaning and repairs from 1/5 to 2/5.  

 

To sign the Rapone Easement.  

 

The Minutes of November 25, 2019. 

 

Common Victualler Licenses for: The Town, Edgartown Meat and Fish, The Wharf Pub, Rockfish 

 

Weekday Entertainment Licenses for: The Town, The Wharf Pub and Rockfish 

 

Sunday Entertainment Licenses for: The Town, The Wharf and Rockfish 

 

Automatic Amusement License for The Wharf.  

 

Innholders License for the Charlotte Inn.  

 

For the Charter School 8
th
 Grade to have a booth in the minipark at Christmas in Edgartown.  

 

At 4:11 PM Mr. Smadbeck moved to adjourn the meeting. Mr. Donaroma seconded. Unanimous 

 

  Respectfully submitted, 

Approved:           

  Kristy Rose  

__________ ________________      Assistant  

Margaret E. Serpa, Chairman 

           

___________________________ 

Arthur Smadbeck 

 

__________________________ 

Michael J. Donaroma 

Board of Selectmen 


